Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2011 AGM

The past year has seen extensive use of the bells consisting of peals, quarter peals, service ringing, teaching, practice, visiting ringers, weddings and other special occasions both church and civic.  The bells have remained in good order during this time with very little attention required other than routine maintenance.  Whites of Appleton carried out their annual maintenance before Christmas 2010.  The polyethylene clapper in the tenor continued to give good service, being used for several peals during the year.

 

There remain a number of tasks to be completed in the tower, the most urgent being the bird-proofing of the Sanctus bell in the spire and the cleaning out of some nesting debris that has fallen into the belfry.  A clapper tie for the tenor bell is also required as the existing one was made for the original ductile iron clapper.  Some thought has also been given to altering the sound doors in the sound control system with a view to allowing more sound to exit the tower when open, but keeping the volume as low as it is now when they are shut.  There is also a proposal to install a separate clock bell (the ex-Long Crendon 8th) so that this can also be heard better from outside.  The current set-up strikes the hours on the tenor, which is far below the sound openings when the bell is down.

The faculty application for installing the ringing room seating is progressing, the PCC resolution being due for approval at their next meeting.  It is hoped the seating will be installed in early June 2011.

Please can I encourage all ringers to continue to help look after the bells, in particular with regard to the stays.  It is still very noticeable that some ringers allow the bell to bounce when being stood.  This is not good for the bell bolts and stays, so setting the bells carefully and slowly without any bouncing will help keep the fittings in good order and minimise the risk of breakage.  This actually applies more to the more experienced ringers of the band!

 

Thank you to everyone who has helped look after the tower and the bells during the year, particularly keeping the ringing room clean and tidy.

 

 

Mark Walker

Steeplekeeper – St. Helen’s

7th April 2011

